
Williamstown Borough Meeting Minutes 

January 4, 2021 
 

Williamstown Borough Council met Monday, December 7, 2020 in Council Chambers.  Present were:  
President Dane Williard, Mark Challenger, Jr., Brian Troup, Ron Umholtz, Donald Machamer, Steve 
Denkovich, Solicitor Joe Kerwin, Mayor Jeffrey Shuttlesworth, Secretary Lynne Daniel and Road 
Supervisor, Bill Miller.  
Citizens: Due to Corona 19 Virus meeting was closed to the public 
 
President Dane Williard called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
Minutes were reviewed and approved as written.  
 
The Mayor Report stated $93.31 was received from the District Magistrate and $303.99 from State Police 
fines for a total of $4397.30. The Tax Collectors Report was given for $13,176.72.   
 
Ron Umholtz presented his code enforcement report.  He stated citations were filed for Sourwine and 309 
E. Market Street.  Eviction is still scheduled for 211 Tunnel Street. Bill Miller stated he has placed 
warning notices on several vehicles.  Bill questioned Koppy’s billing; statements will be reviewed.  Dane 
informed Bill there are a few Christmas lights out and that the lights can be taken down mid-January 
when we have a nice day.  No additional applications for the road job have been received to date but it 
was stated Bill is doing a great job and we will continue to run the ad.  It was stated all the new cameras 
are up and running; a few adjustments are being done but they are doing the job. 
 
 Solicitor Kerwin reported he is still finalizing the purchase of the 2nd Market Street building and still 
hopes demolition of both can be done at the same time.   
 
A motion was made by Brian Troup to approve the resolution for PMRS acknowledging the 3% minimum 
contribution rate.  Steve Denkovich 2nd the motion and all were in favor. 
 
Brian Troup made a motion to pay bills for $10.022.27 and payroll for $4530.77.  Ron Umholtz 2nd the 
motion and all were in favor.  Steve Denkovich made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Donald 
Machamer 2nd the motion and all were in favor. 
  

 
 

NEXT MEETING MONDAY FEBRUARY 1, 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.” 


